
BOARD OF HEALTH 
July 11, 2024 

 
On Thursday, July 11, 2024, at 7:00 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township 
Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read 
at the commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2023, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Tony Szumski and Duane Young 
Members Absent: Christopher Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Karen Young and Vann Smith 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Duane Young, to accept the minutes of June 13, 2024. 
Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Hunterdon County Board of County Commissioners 
     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     May 28, 2024 
     Hunterdon County Commissioners Receive Update from the Weights and Measures Division 
     This is one of the six divisions within the County Health Department. 
 
2.  Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety, Division of Public Health Services 
     Short Easy Reminders for Healthy Food Service 
 
3.  Hunterdon County Health Department (Facebook) 
     Articles on Heat Exhaustion and Heat Stroke 
  
4.  State of New Jersey Department of Health – News 
     NJDOH, NJDEP and NJDA:  Protect Yourself Against Vector borne Diseases This Summer and Prevent  
     Tick, Mosquito Bites 
 
5.  Animal Control Solutions 
      Holland Township Monthly Report:    June 2024 
      Print Date – July 8, 2024 
 
6.  Newspaper article issuing new Dengue warnings for Americans as cases increased nationwide,  
     including Pennsylvania and New Jersey. 
  
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Duane Young reported that the Septic Check List has been approved by the Township Committee and 
has been posted on the Holland Township Board of Health website. 
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Audrey stated that last year the Holland Township Farmers Market was not held at the Fire House in 
Holland Township.  It was taken over by Alexandria Township and was held at the Alexandria Park 
grounds. This year, they are not hosting it either. 
 
Pearl reported she had spoken to Rebecca at the Hunterdon County Health Department regarding the 
Sanitary Food Inspection Reports.  Rebecca stated they have done many inspections this year but 
haven’t posted them on the website.  She will fax over the reports to Melissa, in the Clerk’s office, and 
we will get the copies requested. 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Duane Young. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 


